
7TH – 8TH JULY 2025

NATIONAL STRIKE BY THE STAFF OF FS GROUP AND 

TRENORD

From 9:00 p.m. on Monday 7th to 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday 8th July 2025, trains may be cancelled or 

changed due to a national strike by staff of the FS Group, Trenitalia, Trenitalia Tper and Trenord.

For Regional transport, the essential services provided in the event of a strike on weekdays from 6:00 

a.m. to 9:00 a.m. are guaranteed. The lists of guaranteed services can be consulted on the official 

Trenitalia timetable and on www.trenitalia.com, for Trenord on the website www.trenord.it and for Trenitalia 

Tper on the website www.trenitaliatper.it

The union action may lead to changes to the service even before the start and after its conclusion.

Passengers who intend to cancel their trip can request a refund starting from the strike declaration:

- up to the departure time of the booked train, for Intercity and Frecce trains;

- until midnight on the day before the strike itself, for Regional trains;

alternatively, they can reschedule their journey, under similar transport conditions, as soon as possible, 

subject to seat availability.

Information on connections and services can also be obtained through the Trenitalia app, the 

Infomobility section of the trenitalia.com website, the www.trenord.it website or through the Trenord App, 

the trenitaliatper.it website, the toll-free number 800 89 20 21, as well as at ticket offices and from 

customer service staff.
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